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The Menõs Health Forum, held on 21 

April, saw over 80 people in 

attendance for the breakfast forum.  

The forum was organized in 

partnership with the Beaufort Rotary 

Club.   

I would like to thank Andrea Flenley (Nursing 

Director Quality and Safety), Jayde Ringin 

(Health Promotion Officer), Tony Sutherland 

(Rotary) and Mark Roberts (local farmer) for 

their carriage of this event.  Thanks to Dr. 

Badrika Kahawatta (Skipton Medical Practice) 

for his excellent information on skin checks 

and how to access GP assistance for mental 

health issues.  Feedback from the forum, has 

been overwhelmingly positive and there have 

been consistent requests for similar events.  

The next event 

being planned 

is in 

partnership 

with the 

Beaufort 

Branch of the 

CWA for a 

womenõs 

health event.   

More 

information as 

this progresses. 

By Meryn Pease CEO  

To be a vibrant provider of care  

THE MONTH IN REVIEW 

STAFF NEWSLETTER 

Laura and Caitlin, two of our  vaccinators, 

preparing COVID vaccinations.

Sheila Hunter, 101 years 

old, receiving her 

vaccination.  

Dr. Badrika Kahawatta                   

(Skipton Medical Practice) 

presents on skin checks.  

Stan Alves (Guest speaker), Meryn Pease (CEO),     

Dr. Badrika Kahawatta (Skipton Medical Practice) 

and Jayde Ringin (Health Promotion Officer)  

Leonie Tellefson (Diabetes Educator and District 

Nurse) gives blood pressure checks.  

Lynne Dickman and Anne Beer  (Rotary Club 

of Beaufort), catering.  
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I want to thank Christina 

(Infection Control Consultant) 

for all the additional 

coordination that is required to 

ensure everyone who has 

received their first dose of AZ or 

Pfizer is booked for the second 

dose and that the timeframe 

between these doses provides 

a clear space for the Fluvax.  

This is complex and a huge 

logistical challenge.  

The COVID -19 vaccination program 

was revised by the Commonwealth on 

8 April, 2021.  Changes to the program 

has resulted from the Australian 

Technical Advisory Group on 

Immunisation (ATAGI) recommending 

that COVID -19 vaccine by Pfizer is 

preferred over the AstraZeneca COVID -

19 vaccine for adults aged under 50 

years.   

 

With this change we now have access 

to both vaccines via the Grampians 

Public Health Unit.  People over the 

age of 50, can access the vaccination 

program.  

Thank you to Kirsten and 

Christina for organising two 

vaccination sessions for our 

communities to receive the 

COVID -19 vaccine in                            

May and June.   

It is fantastic that we can provide this 

for our communities.  Please let your 

family members know about the 

clinics, as there will be further dates 

and details released.  

With the completion of the 

refurbishment at the Beaufort Nursing 

Home, we are able to access the 

additional subsidy for our 

refurbishment status.  We estimate 

additional income at around $50,000 

per year with this subsidy.   

The Australian Government has approved 

the continued development of the 

Australian National Aged Care 

Classification   (AN -ACC) funding model 

as a possible replacement for the Aged 

Care Funding Instrument (ACFI).  

                                     é continued over page 

 

Our nurse immunizers have been working hard delivering 

COVID -19 vaccination to residents and staff.  Now the fluvax 

has arrived and staff immunization is underway.  
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Starting from April 2021, over a 12 -

month period everyone living in a 

Government funded RACF will have an 

AN-ACC assessment.  This period is 

referred to as the ôshadow assessment 

periodõ, as it will run alongside the 

current ACFI funding arrangements.   

The Skipton Nursing Home 

sensory garden is complete 

and looks fantastic.                                                     

I cannot wait for the crop to   

be planted!  

 

For those of us who have a favorite AFL 

team, I hope your team has been having 

some wins.  If you are a Demons 

(Melbourne) fan you will be enjoying the 

season!!  Go the DOGGIES!!  

As always, please let me know 

your ideas on how we can 

improve our services or what you 

think we are missing, as we     

strive to deliver safe and quality 

care and services.  

Regards Meryn  

 

Skipton Nursing Home sensory garden  
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OUR BUSINESS 

 

The April meeting of the BSHS Board 

of Directors took place on 

Wednesday 28 th April with all 

Directors in attendance via ZOOM.  

It was noted that many of the Health 

Serviceõs physical upgrade projects 

have now been completed including 

the major refurbishment of the Beaufort 

Nursing Home and sensory garden 

developments at both campuses. The 

biomass fuel project at Skipton has 

experienced some delays however is 

expected to be up and running by the 

end of May. It is a credit the members 

of the BSHS Project Control Group Sub 

Committee who have met regularly 

over the past two years to ensure these 

projects have been completed in a 

timely manner and within approved 

budget allocations. The board also 

noted the cooperation and patience 

of staff during sometimes quite testing 

conditions.  

Staff may be interested to know that 

ongoing professional development is 

not only a requirement of staff but also 

of Board Directors. Over the past 12 

months Directors have participated in 

governance training sessions related to 

consumer engagement, risk 

management and clinical governance. 

Further training sessions have been 

organised in the areas of stakeholder 

engagement and probity, integrity and 

ethics.  

Board Matters:  

An important event that recently took place 

was a meeting between the directors of the 

Health Service and the BSHS Foundation.  It is 

interesting to note this was probably the first 

meeting between the two Boards that 

anyone can remember. As the Foundation 

has a key role in supporting the Health 

Service in maintaining facilities and 

equipment (ie; purchase of two new buses) 

it is vital that the Boards continue to have a 

strong relationship. At the meeting both 

Boards expressed their commitment to 

working collaboratively in the interests of the 

Health Service and to future meetings on a 

regular basis.  

Finally the Board noted that 100% of staff 

have completed their mandatory practical 

competencies and 99% for the remaining 

competencies, with only a few staff left to 

complete these. The Board noted this 

achievement and commended both 

managers and staff.                                                                 

Once again on behalf of my fellow 

Directors I wish to thank managers 

and staff for their continued 

commitment to quality care and 

service provision.    

David Lenehan, Board Chair  

By David Lenehan  


